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August 19, 2020 

To:  Members of the Colorado Parks and Wildlife Commission  

From: Brian Dreher, Terrestrial Section Manager 

Subject: Herd Management Plans for the September 2-3 Meeting  

At the September 2-3, 2020 Parks and Wildlife Commission meeting, staff will be presenting 
six draft Herd Management Plans (HMPs).  Copies of the draft HMPs are included in the 
mailing.  Similar to the June and July meetings, HMP presentations have been pre-recorded 
for viewing by both Commissioners and the public ahead of the Commission meeting. The 
presentations are approximately 5-9 minutes in length and can be accessed by clicking on the 
titles below.  For HMPs D-8, D-9, D-16, D-34 and PH-37, presentations will not be shown 
during the meeting, but there will be 15 minutes scheduled for each draft HMP to address 
questions or comments that Commissioners or the public may have. The pre-recorded 
presentation for D-7 is considered a high-level primer for the draft HMP and a longer, more 
detailed presentation for this plan will be presented live at the September meeting.   

If you have questions on the draft HMP or presentations, it would be helpful if you emailed 
either the Biologist, or Area Wildlife Managers listed after the links to the presentations 
below ahead of the meeting so they can prepare a thorough response.  

September 2-3 draft HMP presentation links  

D-7 – White River Deer Herd Management Plan Primer; Darby Finley – Wildlife Biologist and Bill 
de Vergie – Area Wildlife Manager, Meeker (darby.finley@state.co.us; 
bill.devergie@state.co.us) 

D-8 – State Bridge Deer Herd Management Plan; Julie Mao – Wildlife Biologist and Matt 
Yamashita– Area Wildlife Manager, Glenwood Springs (julie.mao@state.co.us;  
matt.yamashita@state.co.us) 

D-9 – Middle Park Deer Herd Management Plan; Bryan Lamont – Wildlife Biologist and Jeromy 
Huntington – Area Wildlife Manager, Hot Sulphur Springs (bryan.lamont@state.co.us; 
jeromy.huntington@state.co.us) 

PH-37 – Middle Park Pronghorn Herd Management Plan; Bryan Lamont – Wildlife Biologist and 
Jeromy Huntington – Area Wildlife Manager, Hot Sulphur Springs (bryan.lamont@state.co.us; 
jeromy.huntington@state.co.us) 

https://youtu.be/BdA2fetOidI
mailto:darby.finley@state.co.us
https://youtu.be/Y-PXyzydzJs
mailto:julie.mao@state.co.us
https://youtu.be/yygY3ic0YPE
mailto:bryan.lamont@state.co.us
https://youtu.be/DcN-zUqq3Yc
mailto:bryan.lamont@state.co.us


 

D-16 – Cripple Creek Deer Herd Management Plan Extension; Jamin Grigg – Wildlife Biologist, 
Salida (jamin.grigg@state.co.us) 

D-34 – Wet Mountain Deer Herd Management Plan Extension; Allen Vitt – Wildlife Biologist, 
Pueblo (allen.vitt@state.co.us) 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/xw6vV3Riee8
https://youtu.be/FN2IEX7taq0

